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Official Journal of the  
MG Car Club Canberra Inc  

ABN: 49 156 199 381  
 

 

Correspondence to:  
Post Office Box 4141  

Weston Creek ACT 2611  
 

 

Monthly Meetings are held 
on the second Thursday of 
each month, (except 
January), at St Peter's 
Anglican Church Hall, cnr of 
Parkinson St & Watling Pl, 
Weston at 7:45pm.  
 

 

A óLunchtime Natterô is held at 
Weston Park, Yarralumla (first 
picnic spot on the right) each 
Tuesday from 12.30pm.  
 

The MG Car Club Canberra Inc. 
accepts no responsibility for the 
accuracy or reliability of 
articles, correspondence, 
opinions and advertisements 
contained herein.  
 

Articles may be copied for 
publication by Car Clubs, but 
an acknowledgement and 
due accreditation is 
expected.  
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Presidentõs Report -                         

2016 Annual General Meeting  

 

A s I write this report, we have a contingent of members doing an eight week 

caravan tour of the eastern states and the Northern Territory, others are 

traipsing through foreign lands, neighbours across the ACT hear  the sounds of 

hammering or power tools as MGs and other marques are being restored in 

nearby garages, we have a number of members at home recuperating from ill-

nesses or recent surgery, some grandkids are being spoilt rotten before their 

parents return from work while other members are found to be working or volun-

teering their time for any number of worthwhile causes. Perhaps a reflection of 

the broader community but I never cease to be amazed at the range of activities 

in which our members are involved at any point in time. Such is the rich diversity 

of the MG Car Club of Canberra. 

In amongst all of these goings-on our members have also found the time to be 

involved in a wide variety of activities within the Club itself. We recently con-

ducted the third of our four motorkhanas for the year which we host for the wider 

motorsport community in our region. These events have been organised by 

Sporting Secretary Kent Brown and Clerk of the Course Chris Hillman, while Vir-

ginia Brown and her group of Girl Guides have provided sustenance for all with 

their BBQ and coffee stop. A band of dedicated volunteers has helped with time-

keeping, recording and a hundred other chores which has contributed to the 

Club maintaining a wonderful reputation for running these events in the motork-

hana space, while at the same time keeping the sporting roots of the MG mar-

que alive and well. Likewise, our Club continues to garner wider exposure with a 

number of our members regularly competing at historic racing events across the 

country under the MG banner. 

On a number of occasions I have heard members of other clubs compliment us 

on the very sociable atmosphere of the MGCCC. Again over the past year we 

have been very fortunate to have a comprehensive social program delivered by 

our Social team comprising Trevor Finklaire and Graeme Corbett. Our regular 

Presidentôs Piece 
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monthly runs, mid-week meanders, 

north/southside BBQs and restaurant 

nights have provided the staple part of 

our program supplemented by some 

larger outings. The largest contingent 

in memory attended the 20
th
 anniver-

sary of the Gathering of the Faithful in 

Wagga Wagga with a number of mem-

bers winning the coveted trophies for 

their respective display categories. 

Twenty of our members participated in 

a memorable road tour of Tasmania in 

February together with members of 

the Sydney Austin-Healey Club. With 

two weeks on the road together it pro-

vided a wonderful opportunity to make 

new friends and cement existing 

friendships. We also participated in 

another joint Club run, albeit not so 

lengthy, with a Sunday run to Boorowa 

with the Jaguar Drivers Club. 

In April we were spoilt with a beauti-

ful weekend away to Orange organ-

ised by the Horsfields, Finklaires and 

Coopers. With Mark throwing a fet-

lock and having to withdraw from the 

weekend, it was left to Naomi to lead 

the way with everyone having a very 

enjoyable long weekend of sightsee-

ing and country road driving. More 

 
FOR ALL YOUR MG NEEDS 

No matter what type of MG you have, we can help to make 

your motoring hassle free.   

From simple tune-ups on the classics to changing the timing 

belts or pumping up your hydroelastic suspension on the  
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recently our social side was very 

much to the fore when we hosted a 

morning tea at the National Arbore-

tum for overseas visitors from Italy, 

Giani and Mary Jo, who were holi-

daying in Australia and trying to meet 

as many MG folk as possible in their 

travels. 

Graeme Rossiter again took the helm 

in organising a range of club display 

events throughout the year. Of note 

Graeme developed a trial for a Pride 

of Ownership style display at Terribly 

British Day in addition to the more 

formal annual Concours dôElegance 

to encourage greater participation; 

around 40 MGs were out in their 

splendour for this event, the largest 

MG display for some time. Likewise 

the annual Shannonsô Wheels dis-

play, held in the Treasury car parks, 

attracted so many MGs that some 

very subtle boundary shifting was 

required to enlarge our display area 

to accommodate all of the cars pre-

sent. A number of smaller display 

events were also held over the year 

in which MGs were present including 

some to support community groups 

with their fundraising endeavours. 

As in years past, Laurie Gardiner 

organised a number of workshops at 

our Service Centre where we learnt 

how to load a vehicle safely onto the 

new club trailer, how generator and 

alternators work amongst the range 

of topics discussed.   Laurie was 

helped by Mark and Glen Hogan to 

ensure that nobody went home hun-

gry by providing all participants with 

cakes and a BBQ on-site. 

This was our first full year in the tran-

sition from the hard copy of Tappet 

Chatter to the electronic version. 

There are still a small number of hard 

copies required which has resulted in 

an annual levy being charged for this 

version to help offset the significant 

costs associated with printed copies. 

The situation will need to be further 

reviewed in 2017 noting these costs 

may be unsustainable in the longer 

term such is the impact of the digital 

age on the print medium. 

That said, overall the club is finan-

cially sound. Indeed, savings accrued 

from the Tappet Chatter transition 

have been able to be used to support 

a wide range of club functions with 

approximately 45% of revenue now 

being put directly back into club func-

tions to help reduce the costs of 

these events to our members. We 

continue to share our bounty with 

those less fortunate through our an-

nual community support activity with 

Alzheimerôs ACT being the benefici-

ary of donations and raffle proceeds 

for the 2005/16 Financial Year. 

Despite the obvious vitality of the 

club overall it has proven extremely 

difficult to attract sufficient interest 



 

September 2016  Tappet Chatter  9  

from individuals to help with the man-

agement Committee. Attempts to 

implement the succession plan pro-

posed by Secretary Trevor Clement 

have not been successful. This situa-

tion is unsustainable in the medium 

to long term and remains an unfair 

burden on those who continue to 

serve on Committee roles purely be-

cause there is a lack of volunteers to 

take over the various positions. 

Meantime our membership continues 

to remain at an average of 300 al-

though it has risen slightly this past 

year with a combination of fewer res-

ignations and an increase in new 

members. I understand we still hold 

the mantle of the largest single mar-

que motoring club in the ACT. It is 

perhaps testament to not only our very 

sociable reputation but the large vari-

ety of activities and facilities we are 

able to offer our members. 

We held our annual Presentation Din-

ner in a new venue this year after the 

Brassey Hotel closed its doors to 

these functions. Nevertheless thanks 

to Gail Argyleôs organisation we cele-

brated as a large contingent of our 

club members were awarded perpet-

ual trophies for categories including 

Concours d'Elegance, Pride of Owner-

ship, motorsport, service or support to 

the Club in a number of ways; deserv-

ing recognition for their contributions 

to the club. We also formally wel-

comed Brian Calder as our ninth Life 

Member for his decades of service to 

the club across a range of official and 

non-official roles. 

This year our Club has taken a 

stronger role in the administration of 

the Council of ACT Motoring Clubs. 

The Council is facing a number of 

challenges currently and will soon be-

gin reviewing its role and determining 

its strategic direction for the coming 

years. It is vitally important our voice 

is heard in any of these considerations 

to ensure the interests of the veteran, 

vintage and classic car communities 

are preserved. We are well served in 

this regard with Graeme Rossiter and 

Brian Calder leading our representa-

tion on the committee of the Council. 

The breadth of activities conducted by 

or on behalf of the club requires a 

large band of volunteers to make 

these things happen and Iôd like to 

take this opportunity to give my sin-

cere thanks to all of those who have 

helped us achieve the successes we 

have throughout the year.  To our Vice

-President and Sporting Secretary 

Kent Brown for his advice and assis-

tance in both of his portfolios as well 

as his mechanical tutorials at our 

Workshop Days; Secretary Trevor 

Clement and Assistant Secretary 

Dave Burns  who have kept the many 

administrative functions of  the club 

running smoothly; our  ótreasurer for 
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lifeô Laurie Gardiner for his time and 

devotion across not only our finances 

but the management of the Service 

Centre; Editor and Webmaster Mark 

Horsfield for continuing to stimulate 

our knowledge of the marque through 

Tappet Chatter and the 2016 Natmeet 

Website Competition award winning 

website; Rob Chilman for assisting 

with the Tappet Chatter distribution 

and mailing processes as well as his 

role as Concessional Registration 

Scheme Registrar; Trevor Finklaire 

and Graeme Corbett for organising 

our social calendar throughout the 

year; John Cooper for maintaining our 

extensive library collection; to Peter 

and Val Long for overseeing an exten-

sive revitalisation of our regalia stocks 

with a new range of clothing, hats and 

accessories for the discerning MG 

driver and passenger and thanks also 

to resident photographer Graham Git-

tens for capturing many of our memo-

rable moments for posterity. 

Our monthly meetings always end 

with a fine array of sweets and sa-

vouries while we take the opportunity 

to chat. Meantime the kitchen is hum-

ming in the background where we 

typically find Debbie Whitfield, Mo 

Dechaineux, Christine Calder, Gail 

Argyle, Sue Roberts, Val Long among 

others who have not only prepared 

our post-meeting banquet but then 

labour on long after we have departed 

to clean the kitchen and hall. So 

again, a heartfelt thank you to all of 

our Ladies for your unstinting support 

of our club members in this way. 

I would also like to thank the often 

unseen others who help out in the run-

ning of our event program in our tech-

nical, display, motorsport and social 

occasions. Your contribution is very 

much valued by all of us who benefit 

from your generous contribution of 

time, experience, advice or materials. 

We are indeed fortunate to share in 

the Marque of Friendship and hope-

fully your Club and its Committee 

have met your expectations through-

out the year in providing sufficient 

functions and activities in which to 

enjoy your interest in the MG marque. 

 




































































































